

1923

E. AFRICA

51660
23 OCT 23

COLONIAL

DATE
OCTOBER 1923

CIRCULATION:--

Mr.
Mr.
Mr.
Asst. U.S. of S.

SUBJECT

VACANCIES FOR MEDICAL OFFICERS

Minute as to number of vacancies and filling

Perm. U.S. of S.
Part U.S. of S.
Secretary of State.

Previous Paper

50960
8a

MINUTES 7th. 8
filed November 20
50236

Registered for record
Put in

22.5.11.23.
above

Later minutes attached
C.J. 22-11-23.

Put in

Subsequent Paper

52052

VACANCY FORM.

Jeffries

REFERENCE 4376 EA

PROMOTIONS BRANCH.

Mr. Hankinson

PRIVATE SECRETARY (APPOINTMENTS).

COLONY.

Kenya

VACANCY.

2 Medical Officers

CAUSE OF VACANCY. *Dr. P. E. Numan*

Promotion of ~~Mr. J. B. Latham~~ Mr. T. H. Massey to be S.M.O.

CONDITIONS.

£600 - £25 - £900

*Amplified in selection
+ full details in report
to be on July 27
Due to the ~~absence~~ *absence* of
Mr. J. P. I have referred
Cleary 11.22.23*

WHETHER FREE PASSAGES PROVIDED.

Yes

WHETHER FREE QUARTERS PROVIDED.

Yes, a allowance in lieu

(1.11.23)

ANY RESTRICTIONS AS TO MARRIAGE.

No

REMARKS.

*Urgently required. Tropical Medicine
Course to be deferred until first leave.
Dr. Giles is going to Scotland to try and
bring up candidates.*

C.J.J. 14.9.23

Mr. Doyle
~~Mr. Parkinson~~
~~Mr. Battisley~~
Mr. Stanley

Suit ~~Reed~~

2 new E.A.M.I. doctors here with
for allocation.

So far as E.A. Dept. places
go position is :-

- Uganda has 11 vacancies (2 on offer)
- Kenya " 1
- Zanzibar " 1 if Dr. Craig does not return.

Of the two men here, Dr. Clearkin
is a brother of the Kenya Clearkin
& has applied for Kenya only.
He is not one of Dr. Gilks' candidates,
but I think it is pretty clear
that we should send him to
Kenya. This will make it easier
for us if we have to send any
of Dr. Gilks' candidates elsewhere.
But before definitely making the
offer it might be worth while
finding out if Dr. Gilks objects.

a good
candidate
especially
ACP

Dr. Peterson has been sent
us by Dr. Spearman with a view to
has

his going to Tangibar. We should prefer, however, to send him to Uganda & Dr. Spearman would not be hurt if we did. Tangibar can wait anyhow until we know whether Dr. Craig is fit or not.

If these two men are mapped up by E.A. Dept. as proposed I think that T.T. Dept. must have the next man to come along. There is a man called Fitzpatrick whom Mr. Hankinson has is about to resign & who has applied for E.A. group generally.

C.J.J. 13.10.23.

I agree we have 2 vacancies in T.T. and 2 in Uganda. Mr. Hankinson has just mentioned a name for one of the T.T. vacancies.

I refer generally
i.e. (1) Cleaver for Kenya
(2) Paterson for Uganda.

Has declined
M

But I see no need to consult Dr. Gilks, esp. as he has now left his home address for Scotland. And the offer can go to Paterson now, as I understand that Craig is reported fit for another time & we will, of course, that he will re-engage.

? Offer accordingly - without telling S.P.V. committee.
A.C.P.

15.10.23

C.S.
15.10.23.
C.S. 16/10

at once.
H.J.R.
16/10/23

Mr. [unclear]
[unclear]
M. S. [unclear]

Here are 3 new P.A.M.S. officers:

Mr. Hankinson has submitted one (Rosa)
for Kenya; two (Hitchell & Barnett)
for Uganda.

Dr. Rosa is one of the candidates
whom Dr. Gilks has secured. We
promised Dr. Gilks that he should
have his own funds up to the
present Kenya establishment, and
as there remains one vacancy in
Kenya Dr. Rosa can be offered
appt: there as proposed?

Dr. Hitchell applied definitely for
Uganda: Dr. Barnett for Kenya,
Uganda or T.T. in the order
named. In view of Uganda's great
need of staff I hope that we
may be allowed to send these
two to that Prot., especially as
Dr. Betenson whom we had
hoped to send to Uganda has
declined.

C.I.D. 20.11.23.

Including new appts of [unclear] we have 14
[unclear] in T.T. [unclear] on other [unclear]

Make out that
Uganda would still
have 7 vacancies
about.